
Grievance Procedure

If an employee feels that inappropriate corrective action has been taken against him/her, and 
the employee has been unable to resolve the matter informally by speaking with the supervisor, 
the employee may file a written grievance with the Executive Director within 10 business days of 
the taking of the action. The Executive will conduct an investigation of the incident, where 
appropriate, and will generally provide a written response to the employee within 20 business 
days. If more time is needed to respond to the complaint, the person filing the complaint will be 
so notified. The decision of the Executive Director is final.

If the Executive Director is the employee’s immediate supervisor, the written complaint must be 
submitted to the Chairman of the Board of Trustees who will follow the same procedures 
outlined above. In such cases, the decision of the Chairman is final.

The filing of a grievance does not operate to suspend the action being complained of. For 
instance, if the employee is complaining that he/she was unfairly suspended without pay, he/she 
will remain suspended without pay for the period initially determined, unless and until the 
Executive Director reverses the decision leading to the suspension. Similarly, Peaceful Valley 
Donkey Rescue has no obligation to keep a terminated employee on the payroll or enrolled in 
any benefits not ordinarily available to terminated employees, pending completion of the 
grievance process.


